Kenosha County Genealogy Society Board Meeting Minutes February 4, 2019

The meeting was called to order by President, Kathy Nuernberg at 6:32 PM in the conference room at the Northside Festival Foods. Those in attendance were Kathy Nuernberg, Oren Simpson, Judy Uelmen, Mary Ann Cole, Brenda Lambert-Miller.

The Secretary's report was read. The report was accepted by Judy Uelmen and seconded by Oren Simpson.

The Treasurer's report was read with a deposit of \$20.00 and a balance of \$2,833.01. The report was accepted by Brenda Lambert-Miller and seconded by Mary Ann Cole. Oren said we will need a computer for next weeks meeting. Oren was given the 501C³ Form to review.

Kathy said the Kenosha Harbor Market application has been submitted.

Southwest Library will partner with KCGS to present Native American Genealogy and they will be paying 50% of the speaker fee. A member of a genealogy society from Walworth county can help us with Native American.

Kathy received an email from Shirley Klamm about very small obituaries and waiting for the longer obit that never appears in the newspapers.

Discussed ideas and changes to our new website, WIX.com, that Kathy has been working on. Considered words to coincide with the Societies abbreviation "KCGS" to describe our commitment. K: Knowledge, C: Commitment, G: Growth, and S: Sharing.

Salem Mound Cemetery wouldn't let us photograph their cemetery, according to Judy Uelmen, because it had "already been done."

Kathy did a "store" price for obit lookup, Research tool kit, and membership. Kathy said paying by charge card isn't that difficult. Will be checking Lake and McHenry counties for their price listings.

January through June speakers schedule lists passed out.

Discussed Revising a Society article from the Federation of Genealogical Societies.

Judy Uelmen discussed indexing obits, names and dates for the back of the books and scanning due to the original obits tending to turn yellow. We could have a scanning party.

Dawn told Kathy that at the meeting in January there were 25 members, 10 visitors, one new member and one renewal member.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM, accepted by Oren Simpson and seconded by Mary Ann Cole.

Respectfully submitted by Brenda Lambert-Miller, Secretary.

Revised by Kathy Nuernberg, March 5, 2019 after Board discussion.